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Exclusive: A 2nd Christmas Attack, In 
NYC? 

July 16, 2010 - 7:37 AM | by: Mike Levine 

 

The failed bombing attempt over Detroit on Christmas Day 

may not have been the only attack that extremists planned 

for the 2009 holiday, with intelligence from overseas three 

weeks earlier indicating that a plot targeting New York City 

on the same day may have been in the works, according to 

an FBI report obtained by Fox News. 

"The final target of the attack was not known, but extremist 

members had allegedly discussed restaurants and night 

clubs located in New York City," the FBI's assistant legal 

attache in London wrote in a threat report dated Dec. 4, 

2009. "The extremists allegedly discussed conducting the 

attack on 25 December, to coincide with the Christmas 

holiday." 

The report, sent to U.S. and British counterterrorism 

officials, warned that "extremists allegedly planned to 

conduct a test run" that evening, hiding components for an 

I have noticed over the last several weeks that 
CNN has become a bit more like FoxNews.  
Therefore, it wasn’t a surprise when I recently 
received an email petition from Color of Change 
for CNN to return to reporting the news instead of 
parroting what FoxNews is well known for.  As 
some of you may know, many years ago, AOL 
was owned by Time Warner, the parent company 
of CNN.  This morning, AOL provided a link to 
the FoxNews article of focus in this CART 
Analysis, “Exclusive: A 2nd Christmas Attack, In 
NYC?”, written by Mike Levine.   In other words, 
AOL was driving up the readership of FoxNews’ 
content, CNN’s competitor.   As I was completing 
the Color of Change petition, in my comments I 
included the call by Israeli newspapers and their 
media friends in the US to attack Obama with the 
intent of reducing his popularity.  Why?  What 
was their reason for wanting to do this?  The 
purpose for this edict was to bring domestic 
political pressure on President Obama so that he 
would ease up on US demands that the Israeli 
government stop the illegal settlements and 
confiscation of Palestinians’ property, and 
convene talks towards the establishment of a 
Palestinian state.  Since the March incident 
where the Israelis showed great disrespect 
towards Vice President Joe Biden when he was 
in the state of Israel, Israeli leaders and their 
friends in Congress, AIPAC and other pro-Zionist 
organizations have collaborated in attacking the 
Obama Administration.  In March, 2010, when 
Biden was in the state of Israel meeting with 
Israeli officials, upon completion of talks with the 
Israelis, he was in route to the West Bank to 
speak with Palestinian leader, Mahmoud Abbas, 
when it was announced in the media that the 
Israeli government would be constructing 1600 
new settlement units in East Jerusalem.  This 
amounted to a slap in the face of Joe Biden, 
even while he was still in the area.  It was an 
indication that despite what was just discussed 
between Joe Biden and Israeli Prime Minister, 
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improvised explosive device in a shipment of khat, a plant 

often chewed like tobacco that has become a tradition for 

many in East Africa and the Arabian Peninsula. 

"The extremists allegedly planned to smuggle unknown 

components of an unspecified explosive device onto a 

cargo flight departing ... Nairobi, Kenya on 4 December 

with a final destination of London, England," said the 

report, which did not identify the extremists or disclose the 

source of the information. "The group allegedly did not 

intend to detonate an explosive device on an aircraft." 

In England, a "Caucasian British Muslim ... would 

[allegedly] facilitate the transfer of the components to [a] 

flight bound for NYC," according to the report. 

In New York, "the group was coordinating its efforts with a 

Somali man living" in the city, said the report, which 

identified the possible U.S. suspect only as "Mohammed." 

The report did not say whether "Mohammed" was a first 

name or a surname, noting that authorities had no further 

information about him. 

For years, authorities have worried about attacks inside the 

United States by extremists tied to Somalia, a growing 

haven for Al Qaeda affiliates that sits across a small body 

of water from Yemen, where Al Qaeda in the Arabian 

Peninsula, the group that orchestrated the bombing attempt 

over Detroit, is based. 

It's unclear how reliable -- if at all -- the intelligence in the 

Dec. 4 report turned out to be. Law enforcement officials 

who spoke with Fox News could not say what came of the 

report. 

Even though one FBI official acknowledged he couldn't 

"rule out" that a test run and attack in New York City were 

ultimately attempted, an FBI spokesman who discussed the 

matter with FBI officials in London and elsewhere said he's 

"not aware of anything" to suggest the information 

contained in the report was eventually deemed credible. 

Benjamin Netanyahu, the Israelis were not going 
to make actionable steps necessary for trust in 
moving forward with talks with the Palestinians.  
Essentially, Netanyahu had just said yes, yes, 
yes in talks with Biden, and then publicly made a 
statement through his subordinates that they will 
continue with business as usual.  That business 
as usual was to piss off the Palestinians and 
make them further destitute, and to send a public 
message to the American president that they, the 
Israelis, will do whatever they want, not what 
its “superpower” protector and provider desires.  
Netanyahu’s first statement was that he didn’t 
know anything about this decision to build the 
1600 units.  He later indicated that it was his 
decision to continue with the settlements 
anywhere and throughout East Jerusalem.  East 
Jerusalem has long been planned as the capital 
for the Palestinian state, a state that Israeli 
leadership is determined to prevent from ever 
coming into existence.  Shortly after Biden’s trip 
to the state of Israel, Netanyahu was to visit 
President Obama at the White House.  When 
that visit occurred, Obama would not be seen in 
public with Netanyahu; there were no pictures 
taken; and no press conference.  Netanyahu left 
the White House quietly, a clear sign that 
President Obama was not happy with the 
disrespect the Israelis had shown towards Vice 
President Joe Biden and towards the United 
States in March, 2010.  
 
Through all of this, the rhetoric continued about 
how the state of Israel and the United States 
have “unbreakable bonds” and are “eternal 
friends”.   We heard Obama repeat it at the last 
meeting with Netanyahu where he was given a 
dignified welcome at the White House.  While this 
public spin, though phony, was being portrayed, 
the US law enforcement was arresting Israelis in 
the US for spying and for selling weapons in 
Africa illegally, keeping terrorist activities going, 
even in Somalia, a Muslim country.  The most 
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"Out of an abundance of caution they pass the information 

on," the spokesman, Bill Carter, said of reports like the one 

from London. "Most of it turns out to be just chatter, or 

there may have been something to it but it didn't happen." 

The fact that there "may have been something to it" is why 

some within the counterterrorism community believe the 

information contained in the Dec. 4 report could have acted 

as another warning about an imminent attack on the U.S. 

homeland. 

"[We] were aware of something for Christmas and didn't 

ring the bell," said one official, who spoke on the condition 

of anonymity. "[We] were made aware the day they were 

supposedly doing a dry run ... [but] didn't warn the airlines, 

didn't warn everyone that, 'Hey, we were made aware of 

this so just tighten it up.' And look at what happened." 

The official said the attempted attack on Northwest Airlines 

Flight 253, in which 23-year-old Umar F. Abdulmutallab 

allegedly tried to detonate his explosives-laden underwear 

over Detroit, could have started out as a plot targeting New 

York, with the planners ultimately deciding against such a 

strike. 

"People don't just drop it and leave, especially not these 

organizations," the official said of Al Qaeda and its 

affiliates. "They go look for another way to do it." 

The FBI spokesman insisted it's wrong to link information 

in the Dec. 4 report in any way to the Christmas Day 

bombing attempt over Detroit, saying that FBI officials 

involved in the Flight 253 investigation had "no idea" about 

the Dec. 4 report and were "bewildered" by suggestions that 

the two could be connected. 

"There might be a coincidence," Carter said of the 

Christmas Day timing. "But I'm not getting any impression 

that you can draw any conclusions from it." 

Carter said holidays and other significant dates "are like a 

magnet" for terrorist threats. In addition, he said, the Dec. 4 

recent charge in the US was against the Israel 
company, Pelogy, for providing nuclear and 
missile material to India, China and South Africa.   
 
I have shown and indicated in the past that the 
Nigerian, Umar Abdulmutallab, the “Christmas 
underwear bomber”, was used as a tool by Israeli 
intelligence, making the public think Umar was 
operating on behalf of al Qaeda.  It is not a 
surprise that individuals within American media 
continue promoting their deceptive terrorism war 
with unsubstantiated ties to a potential attack on 
New York City.  It is, yet again, another Zionist 
attempt to hype up the fear in the US while 
looking for ways to carryout terrorist attacks in 
the US and then point the finger at al Qaeda.   
 
My response to the FoxNews article written by 
Mike Levine was: 
 
MAYBE WE SHOULD PUT MORE FOCUS ON 

A "FRIEND" 

 

What is never said in the mass medias such as 

FoxNews, CNN, etc. is that an Israeli security 

company in Amsterdam by the name of I-SEC is 

the one that let Umar Abdulmutallab board the 

plane at the Schifol airport.  It was also Israeli 

company, Huntleigh Corporation in the US that 

allowed the 9/11 hijackers enter the gates and board 

planes in Boston and New Jersey.  This is why 

Huntleigh was removed as an airport security 

company within the US.  Huntleigh filed a lawsuit 

that went all the way to the US Supreme Court 

where it failed.  I'm sure the FBI is looking into the 

likelihood that Israeli intelligence is involved in 

terrorist attacks against the US and pointing the 

figure at al Qaeda.  Airport security in US is now 

under TSA and Obama's first two appointees to 

head TSA didn't make it, both African Americans. 

One was rejected by Congress and the other 

dropped out, not willing to go through the 

congressional "tribunal".  You want someone 
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report was based on "raw intelligence, unsubstantiated, 

uncorroborated information," and on "any given day" there 

is "detailed information that turns out to just be someone 

blowing wind." 

Two law enforcement officials agreed, noting that the FBI 

comes across 83,000 such reports each year with "hundreds 

a month" relating to New York City alone. 

The Dec. 4 report from London did not mention Al Qaeda 

in the Arabian Peninsula, nor did it include any information 

unique to the group or to Abdulmutallab. And, as one 

official put it, "there were no full names, no flight 

numbers." 

Nevertheless, after the White House's subsequent review of 

the Flight 253 attack, President Barack Obama said, "The 

U.S. government had sufficient information to have 

uncovered this plot and potentially disrupt the Christmas 

Day attack. But our intelligence community failed to 

connect those dots." 

http://liveshots.blogs.foxnews.com/2010/07/16/exclusive-a-

2nd-christmas-attack-in-nyc/  

controlling the gates into the US who can be 

trusted. 

 

In January, a few Israelis were arrested in the US 

for selling weapons to an unspecified African 

country. This month (July), an Israeli was arrested 

in Florida for selling weapons in Somalia.  

Yesterday, the Israeli company registered in the US, 

Pelogy, and operates in the US, was charged for 

providing nuclear and other materials that can be 

used in missiles to India, China and South Africa. 

 

T. West 

CART/AfriSynergy 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y-UmsvCFgoM  

 

 
My statement September, 2009 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9JwrXiLpzGw  

 
In closing, in the future, I will do an analysis of 
Minister Louis Farrakhan’s, “Who Are The Real 
Children of Israel”.  
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